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ADMIN and ALS Update:                            

• Countywide POCUS training starts in January of 2024.  Medic One is gearing up for a 
series of 18-hour trainings each quarter to complete the training throughout the ALS 
workforce by the end of 2024.   

• ALS OTEP creation is in progress.  Creation/Development is currently underway, and 
implementation for a 1/1/2025 cutover is anticipated to start in November of 2024.  
More updates to come throughout 2024.  

• We will be conducting paramedic testing on January 10-11, 2024, as well as April 10-11, 
2024.   

• Updated protocols have been reviewed by the Protocol Advisory Committee to the 
MPD, approved by the MPD, and will be distributed countywide throughout December.  
The protocols are currently under review by DOH and are anticipated to go live on 
4/1/2024 (not a joke). 

• The Board of County Commissioners has set the public hearing for the Medic One 
preliminary budget on December 5, 2023, and adoption of the budget is anticipated at 
the December 12, 2023 board meeting.      

BLS Update:  
  

• EMT Class will conclude on December 7th and graduation set for 6:00pm on Monday 
12/18 at SPSCC. We have 15 students going into the final. 

• Planning is underway for the spring EMT course and applications will be out to agencies 
by the end of December. 

• The Lifepak 1000 AED trainers should be arriving soon, and we are starting to slot 
agencies into AED rollout dates. 

• The EMT Class Workgroup has met twice and we are nearing a completed draft of a 
recommended rule set. We will be presenting our recommendation to the Operations 
Committee in January. 

• We are currently processing applications for the 2024 Evaluator Workshop, which will 
be held on January 21st, 23rd, 24th, and 25th 

 
CPR Update: 

• A total of 2,799 residents have been trained in hands-only CPR through November. 
 
IT Update:  

• Please join Medic One in welcoming Daniel Ehlig to the IT team, expect to see him out 
and about working to keep things running smoothly.  

• Bugs effecting ESO since Disposition changeover have finally all been addressed and are 
no longer causing issues with the tablets.  

• Several issues with ESO tablets crashing or locking up have been tracked back to EHR 
updates not getting applied when they are available, it is important that updates be 
applied as soon as possible once providers are notified.  

• TCERN Radio installations in all Medic Units have been completed, one Medic One 
Admin vehicle is still awaiting portables.  

• Purchasing costs are still being impacted by vendor increases from various economic 
and supply issues.       
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• Working on Single Sign one between EMS1 and ESO. 


